Risen Savior Catholic Preschool

September 2025 Newsletter

From The Director's Desk

Happy Fall! With the cooler weather slowly creeping in, please send a light jacket with your child in the morning as we have had some students who say they are cold since they don't have a jacket to wear.

Fall is one of our busy seasons at the preschool, so you will be receiving emails from me regularly. If you have any questions once you have read them, please feel free to reach out to me via email so I can clear up any confusion.

You should have received the invitation for ABQ Aloft scheduled for Friday, October 3 at 8:00 am. The pilots of *No Problemz* would like to start a little later than usual in order to allow more families to participate. Please keep in mind things could change at the last minute due to weather conditions. I will do my best to keep you updated, getting closer to the day of the event. If you haven't already done so, please let me know how many guests you plan on bringing that morning so I can purchase enough donuts.



Important Dates

Friday, October 3 – ABQ Aloft @ 8:00 AM

Friday, October 10 – Fall Break – NO SCHOOL

Monday, October 13 – Indigenous People's Day – NO SCHOOL

Tuesday, October 21 – Principal's Retreat – Mrs. Medina off campus

Friday, October 24 – Fieldtrip, Galloping Goat Pumpkin Patch – Meet @ 9:00 AM

Thursday, October 30 – Halloween Party – 3s, T/Th Class (more info. to come)

Friday, October 31 – Halloween Party – 3s & 4s, MWF & 4s M-F (more info. to come)

Monday, November 3 –
Picture Retakes – All
students who need to retake
their pictures.

Classroom Corner

Mrs. Angela's 4's

Hello Families,

We are off to a wonderful start, and I'm so proud of how quickly the students have settled into our classroom routine. They've embraced new friendships with joy and curiosity, and it's been heartwarming to see them grow together as a class family.

This month, we've been diving into the exciting world of Zoo-Phonics! The children have been learning the names and sounds of our zoo animal friends, which helps build phonemic awareness in a playful and memorable way. We've also been practicing learning each other's names and discovering which Zoo-Phonics character their name begins with—so much fun and laughter as we make these connections!

In math, I have introduced the concept of sorting—a key early math skill. Through playful exploration, students are learning how to group objects by color, shape, size, and other attributes. These activities not only support mathematical thinking but also encourage observation, comparison, and critical reasoning.

In Religion, we continue to focus on learning our prayers and understanding how God wants to be our friend. One of our favorite lessons was learning what it means to be a "fisher of men." Inspired by Jesus' call to His disciples, we explored how we can share God's love with others and invite them to know Jesus too. The children were so engaged and thoughtful as we discussed ways to be kind, compassionate, and welcoming—just like Jesus taught.



Classroom Corner Ms. Vanessa's 4's

Hello families, what an amazing month September was as we introduced the students to our weekly projects and school work. The students are still learning about classroom rules and following directions, along with showing kindness and love. In math, the students continue to count from 1-10 in English and in Spanish, but we are also working on number identification and formation. In literacy, we have read books about showing good listening and what wonderful bodies God has given us with our 5 senses. In Language Arts, the students have practiced recognizing and writing letters F, E, H and T. The students made lemonade this month and did a great job. In religion, the students were taught *The Circle of Grace* as well as learned about their 5 senses and how we can use them to show God's love to others.





Classroom Corner

Ms. Precious's 4's

Hello families! In September the students were introduced to Fundations a great program that we will be using to learn letter recognition and letter sounds. This program lays the foundation for a lifelong learning in reading and writing. We are also working on number formation using funny phrases such as "Around the tree around the tree that's the way you make a three". This month we will also be covering Circle of Grace which talks about respecting our friends' bodies and space. We will also tie in a unit about big emotions and how to handle them. In Math, the students have worked on number identification and formation as well as sorting items by their shape. Lastly, we will be working on a few science experiments about the changing seasons as well as learning some nursey rhymes for Music. The students are settling in nicely and personalities are on full display. They are such funny and curious learners; I look forward to sharing more fun experiences together. Thank you so much for everything you do, and God bless.



